
January 3rd
Meeting Highlights

Public Works Department

Possible Changes to the Yard
Waste Program

The Canton Township yard waste collections for
2023 far EXCEEDED initial grant availability by
$13,200 with December invoices still being

processed. Canton Township is fronting this overage, temporarily, through
the General Fund and has received assurance via the STW Waste District
that this overage will be reimbursed to the township in spring of 2024. 

The Board received an update on costs associated with transitioning the
Canton Township yard waste collection site to a card access site (privatized)
and away from the current open collection model, as required by STW
Waste District grant acceptance, where anyone from any community may
access the site via open access gate. Total investment anticipated to make
this transition amounts to $84,041. This includes the cost of redesigning
access with a dedicated entry gate and exit gate, new electronic gate motors,
electronic card reader system, fencing modification, camera upgrades,
electrical, and passageway work. The Board of Trustees has approached the
STW District regarding one time grant availability to help fund the transition
of this yard waste site toward the privatized model. This transition would
result in a model where Canton Township residents wishing to discard yard
waste, at the site, would have to register to do so and pay some access fee to
fund the disposal of the yard waste on an ongoing basis as this model will
have to become self-supporting. There would be no ongoing funding
mechanism to pay for disposal of waste through Canton Township other
than user supported fees. Other communities such as Lake, Plain, Jackson
have transitioned toward this model and other communities are currently
investigating doing the same as STW District grant availability is continuing
to reduce and is anticipated to end.

As Canton Township maintains a highly collaborative relationship with
other entities, Canton Township Trustees and Pike Township Trustees as
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well as Village of East Sparta have discussed the possibility of a
collaborative relationship whereby the possibility of extending use of the
Canton Township yard waste site for residents of these three communities
could become possible through card access. By way of population, via the
most recent Census, the three entities have a combined 17,044 residents
(73.2% Canton Township, 22.4% Pike Township, 4.4% Village of East
Sparta). The possibility of sharing upfront costs, that remain as part of this
transition, beyond those the STW Waste District will fund via grant, may
become a collaborative agreement opportunity. We will continue to keep the
community updated as this item nears a final resolution. 

The Board of Trustees approved a change order for materials, equipment,
and labor necessitated by a change in architectural design for the Faircrest
Park amphitheater. This resulting from a product supplier concern regarding
architectural design. The change order amounted to $11,468 while the lead
time on obtaining materials/product could be 7-9 months. 

Zoning Department

The Board of Trustees accepted a retirement request from the current Zoning
Director, effective at conclusion of March 2024. A revised job description
and position title of Zoning Compliance Director will be posted in the next
couple of days. 

The Board declared the following property as a nuisance as deemed by the
Zoning Director, and order it abated per Ohio Revised Code 505.173 and/or
505.86 and/or 505.87. 3222 Trump Ave SE for an unsecured structure.

The Board of Trustees will conduct a public hearing on Thursday, January
11th at 5:30p.m. to discuss and review recommendations from Stark County
Regional Planning and the Zoning Commission regarding the following text
amendments to the Canton Township Zoning Resolution.

To amend the Canton Township Zoning Resolution regarding short
term rentals as a conditionally permitted use.
To amend the Canton Township Zoning Resolution regarding general
standards and provisions regarding solar energy systems.

Fire Department



General News

The Board of Trustees have taken possession of
the former North Industry Elementary School
following transaction through the Stark County
Landbank and has taken steps necessary to
immediately enter into a contract with a services
provider to perform a pre-demolition asbestos
inspection with intent to obtain an asbestos



remediation cost and then will obtain quotes for full demolition. Meanwhile,
the Board of Trustees are actively working to seek out and obtain significant
grant opportunities as the cost to demolish this building will be in the
hundreds of thousands of dollars.

During a recent Board of Trustees Reorganizational Meeting the Board
Officers were set-up for 2024.



December Community Center Usage





Upcoming Board Meetings

Regular Meetings are held the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of the month
at 6:00 p.m. at the Administration Office (4711 Central Ave SE).
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